The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 8:00 pm, on Monday, December 18, 2017 at the Village meeting room, with Mayor O’Neill and Trustee Potts and Trustees Robertson present.PRIVATE 

Pledge to the Flag

Mayor O’Neill opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Approval of Vouchers

Abstract #7, in the amount of $23,962.78 was audited and ordered paid by a motion from Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in favor.  
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the November meeting were approved as presented, upon motion from Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in favor as amended.
Correspondence
· NYS Dept. of Public Service ltr re: publications available related to the upcoming winter season

· NYCOM holding meeting re: Distressed & Abandoned Properties:  Dealing with the problem.  Fishkill 1/9/18 @ 1:00 pm – Village Hall

· FOIL from Village of Cold Spring re: Fire Protection information

· NYCOM re: prepayment of 2018 Property Taxes

Reports:
Mayor O’Neill reported that:
· He will speak to our Village Attorney regarding prepayments of the 2018 Property Taxes. 
· There was a discussion on bike trails, but it was decided that it was too perilous by the Trail Association.  

· Bathrooms were also discussed; it’s an on-going issue.  The Village will look into funding. We will look to OSI and Scenic Hudson.   

· They started that the volunteers will keep the trails clear but would not cut down any trees.  We would have to have that done.  

· The Association will help with the bridge on the trail.  It has not railings.  They stated that they will remove the bridge or place railings on it; whatever the Village decided.  
Trustee Robertson reported that:
· He and the Mayor met with OSI and the NJ/NY Trail Association and presented their concerns.  There were two from OSI and three from the Association.  
· It’s a complicated issue.  The property is ours but we have to go to OSI for any changes

· One of the concerns is Village liability on the trails and also concerning parking when Breakneck closes trails.  The parking lot on North Pearl Street needs to be taken off trail maps.  

Trustee Potts had nothing to report
Old Business
Fire Protection Agreement

The Village Clerk read previous letters to and from the Village of Cold Spring regarding fire protection for the record.  Upon motion from Trustee Robertson, seconded by Trustee Potts enacted all in favor, the Village Clerk was instructed to cut a check for the second payment to the Village of Cold Spring for fire protection in the amount of $20,674.95.

The Nelsonville Village Board will be meeting with the Cold Spring Village Board on January 10th at 7:00 pm at the Cold Spring Village Hall.  
New Business
District Attorney Robert Tendy and Putnam County Sheriff - Safety Issues:
District Attorney Tendy was not able to attend the meeting.  Undersheriff Paul Boscia answered questions from the Board.  Undersheriff Boscia stated that Nelsonville was a very nice Village and there wasn’t that much trouble here.  They have a presence here.  People think there is more speeding then there is.  A truck doing 30 mph seems like it is going faster than it is.  Sr. Quick was supposed to be here, but was not able to attend.  He sat in his car on Healy Road, and did not catch anyone speeding.  If someone writes a letter then maybe they can have a marked car stationed there a few days a week.   Upon motion from Trustee Robertson, seconded by Trustee Potts, enacted all in favor, a resolution was passed to acknowledge Undersheriff Boscia for our Village’s gratitude and all his years of service.  
New Counselor – Todd Steckler

The Mayor had a conversation with our Village Attorney, Robert Lusardi.  Mr. Lusardi felt it was not in his expertise to offer advice on the cell tower issue.  It was then decided to retain Todd Steckler, of Berkman, Henoch, Peterson, Peddy & Fenchel, P.C to advice the Zoning Board of Appeals on this matter. They will be retained for $250/hours.  Upon motion from Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in Mr. Todd Steckler was appointed Special Counsel for the Village.  Mr. Steckler will handle all legal matters concerning the Homeland Tower cell tower request.  

Open to the Floor

There were no questions from the floor.  
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm, upon motion of Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted all in favor.  
Respectfully presented, 
Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk
